Packard Development

As an item not on the agenda, Councilor Cohen indicated to staff that there had been some questions about the boxing center proposal and the size of it increasing from 10,000 sq. ft. to 25,000 sq ft..


Mr. Jaegerman said that 10,000 sq. ft. is the footprint; the boxing club has requested two additional floors for office space.  The conditional rezoning allowed up to 25,000 sq. ft. of office somewhere on the site, but the location was not specified.  They now are proposing to put that above the boxing club use.  The area devoted to the boxing club itself has not changed.

Councilor Cohen indicated that the Council had indicated 10,000 sq. ft. for the building, but staff can allow it to go to 25,000?


Mr. Jaegerman indicated in the positive, subject to the Planning Board’s determination that the boxing club is substantial compliance to Exhibit B.  Mr. Jaegerman said that he will confer with Penny Littell, however, to be sure of the allowance of up to 25,000 sq. ft for office space.


Councilor Mavodones said that a one-page explanation to the Council would be helpful.
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